
Committee Meeting  

Committee: Student Recruitment Committee Agenda 

Meeting date:   2012 

 

1. Committee membership: 

a. Replace departing members 

The table below lists the committee membership according to our records.  During your 

meeting, please verify the roster and complete the table by noting who was present at the 

meeting and noting those members remaining on the committee or rotating off.  If you 

would like to fill vacancies on your committee, please provide that information in the 

space below the table and indicate if they will be regular members or ex officio. 

Last Name First Name Present (Y/N) 
Remaining on or 

Rotating off 

Firkins Larry 
 On 

Christensen Mitch 
 off 

Hoffpauir Steven 
 off 

Johnson Clayton 
 On 

Classen Dyneah 
 ?? 

Ness - 
Sponheim 

Amanda 
 ?? 

Vilaca Kevin 
 On 

Winkelman Nate 
 On 

Nemcheck Megan 
 On 

Preugschas Kurt 
 On 

Schaefer Nathan 
 On 

Lower Aaron 
 On 

Hendrickson 
(student) 

Jessica 
 off 

Brown 
(student) 

Shamus 
 On 

Duff (alternate 
Student) 

Joshua 
 On 

 

Please list below any new members: 

Last name   First name  Regular or Ex officio member? 



 

2. Committee Election Results 

Please list the committee chair for 2011:   

 

3. Outline any requests for Board consideration including policy statements or 

funding requests.  This must be returned to me no later than 5pm Monday 

night to be considered by the Board at its meeting on Tuesday afternoon. 

a. Request continuation of funding for a couple of projects 

i. National FFA Convention career show participation to reach out to 

high school FFA students about swine veterinary medicine 

ii. Sponsoring Larry Firkins to visit veterinary schools to discuss food 

animal vet medicine, business topics and AASV 

iii. Consider funding another Pre-vet Swine program at U of Guelph 

(Cate Dewey) with intention of expanding the program to other 

schools to encourage pre-vet students in non-tratditional Ag 

schools to consider food animal and swine practice. 

 

4. 2012 Plan of Work  

5. Determine if to continue with past events and assign coordinators: 

 

a. NPIF Grants  
i. Discuss if this has continued funding (Amanda) 

b. National FFA Convention  
i. Continue participation in the “vet row” area of the career show 

c. AASV Student Website/Internship List  
i. Keep available to students on AASV website 

d. AASV Facebook Page  
i. Not getting a lot of interaction – continue? 

e. Larry Firkins Visits 

i. Need to continue these valuable visits! 

ii. Larry would still like someone to replace him. 

f. Pre-Vet Symposium  
i. Determine our interest in involvement next year after we learn 

where the Symposium will be held.  

g. Vet Hunt  
i. Continue to conduct this scavenger hunt for students to facilitate 

networking between students and vets 

ii. Companies to donate prizes. 

h. Student Speed Interviews  
i. Will try to continue to facilitate networking between students and 

vets for jobs, externships, etc. 

ii. Need to follow up with participants to get feedback for 

improvement 

i. Student/Recent Grad Survey  

i. Have decided that we don’t need to repeat this survey annually, 

however some follow-up needs to happen following last years 

survey. Particularily Website tutorial for students at AASV 

Meeting, directing then to intern list/employment sections. Perhaps 

this can be tied into the Facebook page? 

j. Guelph Pre-vet Project (Blaine to follow-up with Karen/Dr. Dewey) 



i. Karen Richardson gave a presentation outlining the Pre-vet 

outreach program U of Guelph ran this year. (Dr. Dewey was 

unable to attend) 

ii. This program was very well received by prevet students in Guelph, 

having 12 students with science/biomedical backgrounds (non-ag). 

iii. We encourage the board/foundation to continue funding the 

program to allow it to develop further (get the wrinkles out if there 

are any) and perhaps expand it to be a certificate program for pre-

vet students in other “traditionall non-agriculture” schools. 

 

 

 

6. Please return this form to me during the committee leaders’ luncheon or 

email to me (snelson@aasv.org) by Mon. evening Mar. 8
th

. 

mailto:snelson@aasv.org

